



FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE Tuesday, April 17, 2018

FOR MORE INFORMATION:

Janet Wilwerding Communications Specialist O: 515.727.7781 C: 515.414.0662 jwilwerding@cityofjohnston.com

Alan Kemp Executive Director O: 515.244.7282 alankemp@iowaleague.org

City of Johnston Passes Proclamation Marking 50th Anniversary of Home Rule in Iowa Historic Home Rule Constitutional Amendment Granted Local Control to Cities in Iowa

JOHNSTON, **Iowa** – The City of Johnston joined cities from across the State of Iowa to celebrate the 50th Anniversary of the Home Rule Amendment to Iowa's State Constitution by passing a proclamation stating, "Home Rule is essential to effective and responsive municipal governance in all cities in Iowa," and that local control "continues to be vital to the health and prosperity of all cities in Iowa." Johnston Mayor Paula Dierenfeld read the proclamation at the April 16 Johnston City Council meeting.

In 1968, the Home Rule Amendment was passed by the citizens of Iowa and constitutionalized local control in the state. This transitioned Iowa from a Dillon's Rule state, where local government powers are derived exclusively from the state legislature, to a Home Rule state where local government powers are derived from the State Constitution.

"Local Control is what gives citizens a voice in their local communities. Home Rule, or local control, truly empowers residents and leaders at the city level to make the decisions that best fit their community," explains Alan Kemp, executive director of the Iowa League of Cities.

The <u>lowa League of Cities</u> will also mark the 50th Anniversary of this historic constitutional amendment at events throughout 2018.